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Proposal 
 
This Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is between the Sacramento City Unified School 
District (District) and the Sacramento City Teachers Association (SCTA), collectively “the 
Parties,” regarding conducting in-person initial English Language Learner Assessments while the 
District is in a distance learning model. 
 
1.  Initial English Language Learner assessments are required by law and state guidance.  
Beginning November 2, 2020, District employees will begin conducting these assessments in-
person. 
 
2.  The Parties agree to follow health and safety guidelines as recommended by the California 
Department of Public Health (CDPH), Sacramento County Public Health (SCPH), and included 
in the District’s Guidelines for Essential In-Person Assessments (Guidelines) contained within 
Section C of the District’s Counter-Proposal regarding Special Education In-Person Assessments 
passed on October 29, 2020. 
 
3.  This MOU addresses only in-person initial English Language Learner assessments as set forth 
in this MOU for the 2020-2021 school year while the District is in a distance learning model and 
does not preclude continued discussions between the District and SCTA on other working 
conditions related to the reopening of schools. 
 
4.  This MOU expires on June 30, 2021, unless the Parties mutually agree to extend it. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


